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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
DECEMBER 3, 2013
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt, Michele Robinson, Superintendent and Liam Gallagher, Student Representative.
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the School Committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance

was led by Mr. McGee.   The Chair recognized the Mayor-elect, Mr. Gray, as being in

attendance.

II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.

III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Superintendent’s Award – Dr. Robinson


The Superintendent presented Alexandria Debasitis with the


Massachusetts Superintendent’s Association Award for excellence



in grade point average.  Alexandria is the senior class Valedictorian.

IV.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

A.
Director of Assessment and Accountability’s Report


Ms. Griffin gave a PowerPoint presentation regarding PARCC field testing



as it relates to MCAS testing this Spring.  Mr. Schwartz expressed concerns 



with double testing for students.  In January the rosters of students who will be


taking MCAS and PARCC must be sent to the DESE.

At this point in the meeting the recipient of the Principal’s Award arrived for the

presentation.





Principal’s Award – Mr. Hamond



Mr. Hamond, AHS Principal, presented to Emily Pugh, AHS senior,



the Principal’s Award.




B.
Assistant Superintendent’s Report


Ms. Farrell updated the committee on several items.  The software


program, School Dude, is being learned and used to help with preventative



maintenance in the district.



For the FY15 budget development, the software program, X2/Aspen,



will be used and a budget timeline will be discussed with the Leadership



Team at their meeting next week.



The Assistant Superintendent also spoke about the work being done by



the Mass. Finance Task Force, of which she is a member.
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C.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson congratulated Alexandria Debasitis and Emily Pugh


for the awards they were presented with earlier in the meeting.



The Superintendent shared two state mandates.  For students for whom 


English is a second language, and have a gap in their academic performance, 


the state has created a new assessment called RETELL.  There will be 


endorsement courses for the teachers who are working with these students.



There is also new legislation that states schools are responsible for the



education of any student who is removed from school for a disciplinary



reason.  More information will be forthcoming on both of the above.



The state is in the process of requiring new employees to be finger



printed.  They are looking at vendors who do this function and expect



a pilot to be in place by mid-December.



Dr. Robinson explained the process that goes into making the decision



to delay or cancel school due to inclement weather.  It is a collaborative



effort with many departments throughout the City, i.e., DPW, police, fire, 



Mayor, etc.  The decision to delay or cancel must be made by 5:30-5:45 a.m.



The Superintendent also stated that if any parent or guardian feels that


sending their student to school would not be in the interest of their student,


they should keep the student home and let the school know of their decision.


Dr. Robinson reminded people to look at the school department’s Master



Calendar for the wonderful entertainment that will be presented by the



students of the Amesbury Public Schools.  Senior citizens may obtain free



passes to all school events at the Senior Center.
V.
Communications

Student Advisory Council Representative, Liam Gallagher, congratulated the two


members of the senior class for the awards they received at this meeting.  He said


that the Council is looking forward to the reception prior to the next School Committee


meeting.  The members of the Council would like to speak with the School Committee


regarding increasing the bandwidth at the high school as well as adding water filling


stations for the students to use.
VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
November 19, 2013 Minutes

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. LaValley to approve the minutes of the School Committee of November 19, 2013.  Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.
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B.
Business


1.
1st Reading Policy BGA Outside Information Requests



Ms. Hanshaw had sent this policy to the committee members



for their input, which was added to the policy and it was sent




to the Policy Subcommittee for review.  Ms. Hanshaw reported




that the subcommittee felt that this was more of a procedure




than a policy.  The procedure was read aloud by Ms. Hanshaw



and it will be added to the school department’s website.



2.
Change School Committee Meeting Day beginning




July 1, 2014 for the 14-15 School Year




Ms. LaValley began the discussion regarding changing the



day of the week from Tuesday to Thursday.  There have been




many events in the past that have interfered with a scheduled




School Committee meeting and the School Committee had




to move their normal meeting day.




Ms. Hanshaw suggested that since there will be two new members




on the School Committee, perhaps this item should be discussed



at the beginning of the new year.  

C.
Warrant

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Mr. McGee to accept the Warrant dated November 27, 2013 in the amount of $359,815.34.  Vote: 6, Yes, 1 Abstain (Hoyt).
VII.
Informational Items

1.
Finance/Budget Subcommittee



Mr. Schwartz stated that the subcommittee had met this evening.  They talked


about starting the budget process much earlier in the coming year.


2.
Policy Subcommittee



Ms. Hanshaw stated that the subcommittee met this morning in the Superintendent’s


Office to discuss some outstanding policies.


3.
Personnel



Mr. McGee said that this subcommittee will meet prior to the next School


Committee meeting.

VIII.
Future Meetings and Agenda Items


1.
Academy MOU (11/13)



2.
Change School Committee Meeting Day 



beginning July 1, 2014 for the 14-15 School Year (11/19/13)


3.
Student Advisory Council Reception (12/17/13)
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Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Liam Gallagher to adjourn the meeting at 8:45                                                                                                                                                                                                                        p.m., Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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